From:

patbennettrn@aol.com

Sent:

Friday, April 22, 2022 2:32 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Signature verification

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

#### Dear Board Members:

I firmly believe that signature verification at polling places is an essential part of ensuring integrity in our election process. Common sense should prevail in all circumstances; i.e., if the voter has a tremor.

Sincerely,

Patricia A. Bennett

From:

M J Costello <mj@wynk.us>

Sent:

Sunday, April 24, 2022 9:38 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Re: Board of Elections Meeting Request to Speak and Submit Written Comments

Dear Allegheny County Board of Elections,

Please retract my written statement from my previous email below dated Thursday, April 21.

I would like to request these 2 written submissions instead:

1.

Who initiated and approved the option of over-the-counter voting in Allegheny County?

https://triblive.com/local/allegheny-county-to-offer-early-in-person-voting-at-downtown-pittsburgh-election-office/

2. Request for Sam DeMarco to educate us on how to eliminate the male/female requirements for **Elected** Precinct Committeepersons in the Republican Party of Allegheny County. And, can this be corrected in the bylaws before the Primary?

3.

Also, I plan to still speak in person.

Mary Jo (M J) Costello 269 Newburn Dr Pittsburgh PA 15216

Thank you,

ΜJ

Mary Jo Costello 412-310-0720

On Thu, Apr 21, 2022 at 4:39 PM M J Costello <mj@wynk.us> wrote: Dear Allegheny County Board of Elections,

Please see my request below to *submit written comments, and speak in person* at the Monday, April 25th BOE meeting.

#### Written Comments for Submission:

Approximately half of the counties in Pennsylvania allow for male or female to fill the position of "ELECTED COMMITTEEMAN", verses demanding one man and one woman.

Allegheny County should not be trailing in this legislation which limits our ability to fill these critical positions most efficiently and effectively. Below is an example of the Bylaws from Luzerne County:

#### "BY-LAWS REPUBLICAN PARTY

Bylaws from II. LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT COMMITTEE Each Legislative District Committee shall be composed of two (2) qualified Republican Electors, male or female, from each voting precinct in that Legislative District and a District Chairman to be elected as hereby provided. "Committeeman" shall include both male and female gender, shall be elected at the Spring Primaries in the even number years by the Republican Voters of his voting precinct to serve a term of two (4) years."

My question to the BOE is: When can we expect Allegheny County to step-up to the plate and make this change? Can we do this before this May 17th Primary? If not, please explain why?

### **Speak in Person:**

I also wish to speak in-person, Mary Jo (M J) Costello, 269 Newburn Dr, Pittsburgh PA 15216

Thank you,

ΜJ

### Mary Jo Costello

## Mt Lebanon Republican Committee Person

#### **ELECTION NOTICE**

The Allegheny County Board of Elections shall convene at 11:00 a.m. on Monday, April 25, 2022 in the Conference Room 1, County Courthouse, First Floor, 436 Grant Street, Pittsburgh, PA 15219 to certify the April 5, 2022 Special Elections and to discuss the 2022 General Primary preparations. The meeting will be streamed on the county's Facebook page.

Anyone wishing to submit written comments should do so by 11:00 a.m. on Sunday, April 24, to  $\underline{\mathsf{BOE@alleghenycounty.us}}$ . Written comments will be summarized at the meeting and entered into the record. Anyone wishing to address the board in person should register by 11:00 p.m. on Sunday, April 24, by emailing their name, address and that they wish to speak in-person to  $\underline{\mathsf{BOE@alleghenycounty.us}}$ . Remarks will be limited to three (3) minutes.

ALLEGHENY COUNTY ELECTIONS DIVISION

From: ROADLARK@protonmail.com

Sent: Wednesday, April 20, 2022 2:04 PM

To: # Board of Elections

**Subject:** Citizen to Address BOE in person 4-25-22

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Dear BOE-

Please register me: T. J. Harris, 110 Birmingham Ave. Pittsburgh, PA 15210 to speak in person at the Board of Elections meeting on Monday 4-25-22. I will ask the following question:

At the last meeting, Mr. Demarco commented that an average of 13,500 Allegheny County residents die each year. What systems and processes are in place to promptly remove the dearly departed from the voter roles? And how could that process be improved?

I look forward to seeing you on Monday.

Thank you,

T. J. Harris

Sent with ProtonMail secure email.

From:

Tony <agolembiew@comcast.net>

Sent:

Wednesday, April 20, 2022 9:56 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Wish to speak

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Anthony J Golembiewski 121 43 rd Pittsburgh PA

Sent from my iPhone

From:

Sherry Sweeney <rtsweeneyhouse@gmail.com>

Sent:

Sunday, April 24, 2022 8:58 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Drop boxes

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

I would like a copy of the number and locations of drop boxes in Allegheny County. These were established by the PA Supreme Court for the COVID issues. That is a matter that is addressed by the legislature.

Thank you Sherry Sweeney 1139 Links Way Gibsonia PA. 15044 412-292-6875